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Prague, September 8th, 1882

My dear Mr. Sander,

I just received your letter of the 4th inst. UnfortunatelyI have already seen that Low sells the Dendrobium dearei, but I believe there will not be many that arrived alive. Whereas Cyprripedium ciliolare from the Philippines is supposed to have travelled well, I expect it to be the same as the one of which you have the picture and Low is bound to make some good money from it. 

I shall pay the order for £80, I have already drawn 1600 Marks.

If there is no other way, I shall take £200 out of Edward’s account if you need to draw in marks in case you have to pay bills in marks in Germany. For this is 1% cheaper than the pound, for today the exchange rate rose a little. Here it is 17% for marks and 18% for pounds.

I also received a letter from Eduard in which he writes that he is very ill, but intends to go to Cuenca in 8 days to collect Od. polyxanthum, he has lost all courage, is ill ib both body and soul, so I do not know whether he will survive. Let’s hope for the best.
Today I read in the papers that in Alexandrai there is a quarantine for ships arriving from Manila, because of the outbreak of cholera among the natives.

Last week I visited Korselt {??} in Turnau, he is thinking of starting to grow orchids. He has a large business, which is a tree nursery. I spoke to him about seed. It seems that it will be cheaper if he buys 20 hundredweight from England than if he gets them from Holland or …He also grows peas, but he needs very few.

Then I went to see Count Rohan, his orchids are not much and they look rather bad. He is 82 years old and does not want to ….But there were beautiful plants of Laelia lindleyana in flower. The flowers are similar to Laelia anceps, but there are some purple dots in the centre, the labellum has violet veins at the base, all in all it is very beautiful and very different in the leaf form and pseudobulbs. I have had a picture painted of it; the plant must originate from Brazil. I have not seen these plants in any catalogues and they are worth the effort of importation. But I could not find out who had imported his plants It came from Hamburg from Senator Schiller.

I also found specimens of Aerides vandorum. This must be a very old import, but the plants are good. 
With kind regards,
B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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